Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the

Greene County Emergency Medical Service Board June 17, 2025

The regular meeting of the Greene County Emergency Medical Service Board was held in the Commissioners' Room of the Greene County Courthouse on June 17, 2025, at 10:30 a.m. Present in person were Ed Michael, George Dallaire, Troy Gaither, Brad Norton, and Ron Lehman. Also present in person were the Board's attorney Marvin Abshire and Director Doug Hall.

Ed Michael called the meeting to order.

There was submitted for review and approval, the minutes of the March 18, 2025, regular meeting. It is noted the April 15, 2025, and May 20, 2025, meetings were cancelled. Ron Lehman moved, and George Dallaire seconded, to waive the reading and approve the minutes as presented. The motion passed 5-0.

Director Doug Hall updated the Board as follows:

- 1. Revenue for March 2025 was \$223,187.29.
- 2. GCAS had 331 calls and 261 transports in March 2025.
- 3. Revenue for April 2025 was \$154,968.88
- 4. GCAS had 330 calls and 287 transports in April 2025.
- 5. Revenue for May 2025 was \$162,996.53.
- 6. GCAS had 363 calls and 323 transports in May 2025.
- 7. The ambulance mileage report was provided.
- 8. No major repairs were reported. E-1 is receiving warranty repairs at Ford.

On May 28, 2025, GCAS Director Doug Hall tendered his resignation, but he will stay on to help with the transition. The position has been advertised and the deadline for submitting applications and resumes is Monday, June 23, 2025 @ 4:00 p.m. The board discussed whether or not the Director position description should be modified. Troy Gaither noted he believes the GCAS has greatly improved its patient care, communication, and interaction with departments because Doug is a paramedic. Doug Hall recommends hiring a paramedic for the Director position to run the chase vehicle. George Dallaire moved, and Brad Norton seconded, to leave the position description "as is". The motion passed 5-0.

Next, the board discussed a hiring committee of two to review the applications and interview candidates for the GCAS Director position. Ron Lehman nominated Troy Gaither and George Dallaire nominated Brad Norton. The committee will also ask Dr. Gamble to participate in the interview process as an advisor. The committee was established by acclamation.

In other business, Doug Hall noted one customer owes the GCAS \$10K. The collection department is having difficulty tracking the customer and the customer has not filed a hardship application.

There being no further business, Ron Lehman moved, and Brad Norton seconded, to adjourn. The motion passed 5-0.

APPROVED this 15th day of July, 2025.

Marvin R. Abshire, Secretary